
 

REPORT ON EYE DONATION FORTNIGHT 

 
With the approval of Honourable Director, AIIMS Mangalagiri ,under the 

guidance of Dean, AIIMS Mangalagiri and Medical Superintendent, AIIMS 

Mangalagiri, the Department of Ophthalmology had conducted ‘EYE 

DONATION FORTNIGHT’ from September 1st to 8th . It was an initiative taken 

by govt of India, Ministry of Health to create awareness among general public 

regarding eye donation. As part of it, we in the Department of Ophthalmology 

has conducted daily patient awareness talk, clarification of doubts by faculty, and 

display of informative material on television at our outpatient registration 

counter. Poster display regarding eye donation and eye banking, patient 

information sheets were also provided. 

     As part of the programme, interview was given by Dr. P.Muralidhar, Assistant 

Professor to DD News Channel and elaborate interview at All India Radio, 

explaining facts about eye donation and eye camps. The AIR Interview was 

telecasted on 05/09/2021. 

  The Department conducted an E-Poster Competition for students. AIIMS 

Mangalagiri 2019 batch student “Yogitha Poojari” had got participation 

certificate. On the day of conclusion of the programme  ie; 08/09/2021, webinar 

was conducted at 03:00 PM in AIIMS Mangalagiri delivering the facts and needs 

of eye Donation. It ended with vote of thanks. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

A Special Interview on NATIONAL EYE DONATION FORTNIGHT. An 
RNU, Vijayawada presentation on 5th, Sept, @ 7.45 pm. Interviewed 
by Dr G K Rao, Head, RNU, News, AIR, VJA 

 

 


